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Tonight’s Meeting ( 6.00 pm for 6.30 pm)

Rotary Club of Roseville 
Chase Inc.

Tonight will be the briefing for the 2017 Fun Run.

Mike Harrowell will be advising of the duties which have been allocated to 
participating  members, partners and Friends of Rotary, and running through the 
finer points associated with the Fun Run.

It will also be the last chance for any one to advise if, for some reason, they will 
no longer be able to assist on the Sunday, and others to offer to assist if not 
previously commited.

THIS IS AN IMPORTANT MEETING AND ALL MEMBERS ARE ENCOURAGED 
TO ATTEND SO THAT THIS MAJOR FUND RAISING EVENT GOES 
ACCORDING TO PLAN.
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President Peter’s Report
On Tuesday the 11th we heard from Patricia Garcia who is 
our District Peace fellow who for decades lived and worked 
in war zones. (you can read a full text further on in this 
Bulletin).
The Bunnings BBQ on Sunday the 15th raised $1,204.95 
and many thanks go to the members who helped, and 
special thanks to Pam Campbell, Janette Kay, Cliff Garrett, 
Nick Brooke and two students Bella and Jesse Merhi.
Last Saturday morning I attended the first of our District 
President’s meeting chaired by DG Peter Ward. Many 
interesting Projects were introduced and discussed 
including the Presidential Peacebuilding Conference, The 
Rotary International Grotrees Project, End Trachoma, The Hippo Roller and Art for 
Freedom.
Grotrees is an interesting project which is a partnership between the club and 
Landcare and with some variation on this idea is something we could introduce. 
Back in 1935 Paul Harris left several permanent reminders of this visit to 
Australian Rotary clubs, including the planting of trees in Australia.
On a sad note International President Elect Sam Owori of Uganda passed away 
due to complications from surgery. A much respected Rotarian of 38 years.
Regards
President Peter 

Next Meeting - 8 August 2017
MUNA 2017

Shore School Boys’ Presentation

United Nations Model Assembly (MUNA) 
TThe Club sponsored 2 teams from Shore School to attend this year’s District 
Model United Nations Assembly which was held on  20 and 21 May 2017. 
On Tuesday 8 August our Guest Speakers will be from Shore and they will speak 
on their experiences at MUNA. They will be accompanied by their Teacher, John 
Meakins who coordinated both team’s preparation.
 The teams were:
 •       Tom Lockhart, Matt Moran and Harry Zhang.  This team represented 			 
	 Nigeria
•       James Meares, Joe Reynolds and Harry Stinson. This team represented 		
	 The  Philippines
The Shore team, who represented Nigeria finished 3rd in this District MUNA 
Program.
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Apologies and Guests
If you need to apologise, or bringing a guest to any meeting, please 
advise our Attendance Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or 
email avis@amcomms.com.au before 11.00am Friday before the 
meeting. Club policy is that you must pay for your meal if you are absent 
without an apology by the deadline. If you or your guests have any 
special dietary requirements, Please also advise Avis.

Date Meeting Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

25 July
2017 Fun Run Briefing Mike Harrowell

Sergeant / 
Corporals

8 August MUNA 2017
Shore School Boys

Ian Fraser Sergeant  /
Corporals

22  August Australian National Maritime 
Museum. Vanessa Weedon

Stuart Frith Sergeant / 
Corporals

12 Sept
Board Meeting

Sergeant / 
Corporals

Last Meeting - 11 July 2017
Club Attendance

Birthdays - July & August 2017
					   
					     28   July		  Ian Fraser

	 5     August		 Greg Bell
	 9     August		 John Hartley
	 15   August		 Nick Brooke
	 30   August		 Peter McKeown	

Meeting Roster

Club Membership 28 Attendance Percentage 46.42%

Members Present 14 Make-ups 0

Apologies 13 Guests 0

No Apologies 1 Partners 0

Guest Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 0
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Meeting on 22 August 20177
AUSTRALIAN NATIONAL MARITIME MUSEUM

Vanessa Weedon 

Australians have always had close links with the sea. In 1975 a museums inquiry 
commissioned by the Australian Government recommended that ‘...priority be 
given to a national maritime museum in Sydney’. In 1984 an ambitious Darling 
Harbour redevelopment program was unveiled. The museum would stand 
adjacent to the historic 1903 Pyrmont Bridge, now a pedestrian link to the city.

Prominent Australian architect Philip Cox AO designed the museum building and 
construction started in 1986. Prime Minister Bob Hawke opened the Australian 
National Maritime Museum on 29 November 1991. US President George Bush, 
with Australia’s new Prime Minister Paul Keating, dedicated the museum’s USA 
Gallery on 1 January 1992. HM Queen Elizabeth visited the museum in February 
1992.

“Does, Don’ts & Reminders” from last Meeting”
Last meeting saw s few changes and the need for some reminders about, and 
during, our meetings.

•	 	 ENSURE all seats at the President’s table are filled first - WELL DONE
•	 	 DON”T forget to turn OFF/SILENT your MOBILE PHONES - its quite 		

	 distracting to guest speakers to be interrupted by a phone
•	 	 DON”T foregt we now stand at the start of the meeting for ROTARY 		

	 THANKS - so you will have to wait a little longer to tuck into your breadroll
•	 	 Do STAND and announce yourself when addressing a question to the 	

	 guest speaker, as it enable the speaker to address you personally, and  	
	 helps in commanding order and decorum during this meeting section.

•	
•	 	 LAPTOP AND PROJECTOR- Some time ago PP Norm Gibson 		                      	

	 suggested we upgrade the projector to enable the   guest speakers to do            	
     juctice to the time they have spent in preparing their presentation. Maybe 	
	 we should also be looking to replace the laptop, as its embarrassing to 	
	 us and the Guest Speaker to arrive with their USB presentation only to 	
	 face difficulties/unreliable data equipment. Is anyone upgrading their 		
    own laptop and looking for a good home for a still functioning good laptop.

•	 	 After a no-show by Directors, PP Arthur Marshall suggests that the event 	
	 in the  monthly Calendar named “Board Meeting” be changed to “BORED 	
	 MEETING”-  apparently he was the only board member to show up on 	
	 11 July, and had spent plenty of time on a Treasurer’s report.
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LAST WEEK’S GUEST SPEAKER
2016 -17 Peace Fellow - Patricia Garcia OAM 

Patricia, is our District’s Peace Fellow for 2016-17 having been nominated by the 
Lane Cove Club. As a respected humanitarian and human rights advocate, she 
was ideally qualified to undertake the program and to represent Rotary. 
In addition to her Order of Australia award, Patricia was one of four finalists for the 
2016 New South Wales State Nomination for Australian of the Year. Her citation 
stated:-

For decades, Patricia Garcia has lived and worked in war zones. From 
Afghanistan to Sudan, Bosnia to Burma, Patricia has managed humanitarian 
relief and recovery programs in some of the world’s longest running conflicts. 
Witnessing first-hand the violence and brutal exploitation of women and girls in 
armed conflicts, Patricia has broken the silence so that women’s voices can be 
heard. While in Sudan, she brought attention to the problem of female genital 
mutilation. In Bosnia, she collected the personal testimonies of female survivors 
in the landmark case at the International Criminal Tribunal which found rape in 
war a crime against humanity. In Afghanistan, she fought the entrenched system 
of violence against women. Closer to home, she’s supported refugees making a 
new start in Australia and has designed the human rights course for the Masters 
of Peace and Conflict Studies at the University of Sydney. Through Patricia’s 
courageous efforts, the world is finally listening to the stories and suffering of 
women in war.

Patricia spoke to us about the benefits of her three months of study at the Peace 
Centre at Chulalongkorn University in Bangkok and, in particular, field studies in 
northern Sri Lanka in the aftermath of the Tamil conflict. 

With her background of many years of, at times, harsh experience in war zones, 
she gave a passionate account of the escalating need for a global educative 
approach to conflict resolution and the treatment of refugees exemplified by the 
Rotary Peace Fellows program.

Patricia’s demonstrated commitment and dedication to humanitarian work over 
many decades, at considerable personal risk and impact, is very compelling and 
truly inspirational.

Rotary is indeed fortunate to have her participation in its Peace Fellows program.
Details of the program follow.

Neil Howie 
Foundation Director
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2016-2017 ROTARY PEACE FELLOWSHIPS

Through training, practice and global networking, the Rotary Peace Centres 
Program develops leaders who become catalysts for peace and conflict resolution.

A new online application is to be completed by the applicant due May 31, 
endorsement by District July 1.

TWO YEAR MASTERS DEGREE 
Rotary Peace Centre in the US, Japan, UK, Australia or 

Sweden.
Up to 2 years of fully funded graduate study at a Rotary Peace Centre in the US, 

Japan, UK, Australia or Sweden.

Average cost to the Foundation US$84,000 with no cost to nominating Club

Criteria
•	 Bachelors Degree and related experience
•	 Commitment to International Understanding and Peace
•	 Excellent leadership skills

THREE MONTHS PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
CERTIFICATE – Bangkok 

Designed for mid-career professionals already working in leadership positions in 
the field of peace and conflict resolution

Average cost to the Foundation US$15,000 with no cost to nominating Club

Criteria
•	 Five years of related full time work or volunteer experience
•	 Strong academic background
•	 Commitment to International Understanding and Peace

Scholarships Chair – PDG Pam Pritchard  
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President Peter’s Traffic Obsession
President Peters recent communications with State MPs and what seems to 
be an obsession with North Shore traffic matters, appears to be gaining some 
community support e.g.

1. Another letter in the North Shore 
Times (6 July 2017) concerning the 
Pacific Highway and Boundary Street 
intersection and road works from E. 
Robert V Smith of Roseville Chase; 

2. His “clearway” suggestion for the 
Pacific Highway through Gordon 
(“ roads are for cars not parking”) 
is aleady under consideration for 
Eastern Valley Way from Roseville 
Chase to Northbridge;
-	 Week days; Clearway 6.00am 	
	 to 7.00 pm both directions
-	 Weekends; Clearway 9.00 am 	
	 to 6.00 pm both directions.
	 Maybe he can extend this.
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ROTARY LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE

Feel there are gaps in your Rotary knowledge?  Want to prepare for your Rotary 
Year?  Hungry for knowledge that goes beyond PETS and DA?  Want to share 

your experience of Rotary with others?
 

Then RLI is for you and new Courses for 2017 are open now:
RLI 42; Saturdays; 29 July, 12 August

RLI 43; Sundays; 10 September, 24 September, 8 October.
Register at rli.rotarydistrict9685.org.au

The cost for the full course is $75*.
 

The benefits of doing RLI are many; so boost your knowledge and skills, and 
share your experience by joining in.

 
The three part course is held  at our District Office, Thornleigh. Morning tea and 

lunch are provided.  Each day starts at 8:30 for 9:00am and finishes around 
3:45pm.

Here is what recent graduates had to say about the Rotary Leadership Institute 
Course;

 
The course is by far the most educational, inspirational and motivational element 

of Rotary thus far. The people who deliver the course are not dogmatic, not 
zealous, but they do know their subject and can deliver it very effectively. Michael 

Sawczak., RC The Entrance, RLI 39
 

Excellent workshop, very beneficial to everybody;  Excellent! Time well spent; 
Eye-opening; Gives confidence in initiating a club project; The course is an 

essential activity for all members. Participant feedback from RLI 37.
 

* The fee covers direct participant costs.  Rotarians who have partially completed 
RLIs prior to today and wish to do individual parts should contact PDG Ian Scott 
for registration by response to this email; the cost for catch up sessions is $20.
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Rotary President-elect Sam F. Owori dies
Rotary International President-elect Sam F. Owori died unexpectedly on 13 
July due to complications from surgery. Sam was a member of the Rotary Club 
Kampala, Uganda, for 38 years.

“Rotary has become a way of life for me – with the intrinsic value and core belief 
in mutual responsibility and concern for one another as a cornerstone,” Sam 
said when he was nominated last year. “I feel immense satisfaction knowing that 
through Rotary, I’ve helped someone live better.”

Sam’s term as Rotary’s 108th president would have begun on 1 July 2018.
“Please remember Sam as the outstanding, hard-working Rotarian he was,” said 
Rotary International President Ian Riseley. “In this difficult time, I ask you to keep 
his wife, Norah, the Owori family and Sam’s millions of friends around the world in 
your thoughts.” Under Sam’s leadership, the number of clubs in Uganda swelled 
from nine to 89 over the course of 29 years. 

Sam saw in Rotary members “an incredible passion to make a difference,” and 
wanted to “harness that enthusiasm and pride so that every project becomes the 
engine of peace and prosperity.”

Sam was the chief executive officer of the Institute of Corporate Governance 
of Uganda, whose mission is to promote excellence in corporate governance 
principles and practice in the region by 2020. Previously, he was executive director 
of the African Development Bank and managing director of Uganda Commercial 
Bank Ltd., and director of Uganda Development Bank.  He has also served as 
corporation secretary of the Central Bank of Uganda.

He served as member and chair of several boards including FAULU (U) Ltd., 
(now Opportunity Bank), the Uganda Heart Institute, the Centre for African Family 
Studies, Mulago Hospital Complex, Mukono Theological College, and the Kampala 
City Council.

Sam also was the currently vice-chair of the Hospice Africa Uganda, and member 
of the board and chair of the Audit Committee of PACE (Programme for Accessible 
Health, Communication and Education) in Uganda.

“Sam was a special person in so many ways, and his unexpected death is a huge 
loss to Rotary, his community and the world,” Riseley said. “In addition, we are 
establishing details on plans to celebrate his life as they become available.” 

Rotary is establishing a memorial fund in Sam’s honor and will provide further 
details soon.    
More information follows.
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Dear fellow Rotarians,
There has been an outpouring of heartfelt messages since President-elect Sam’s 
passing last week. Rotarians and members of the public have been sharing 
memories and recalling how Sam inspired them through his hard work as a 
Rotarian and as a dedicated civil servant. It is clear that his impact and legacy 
were felt worldwide.

There will be a service for Sam on Friday, 21 July, from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m., at St. 
Vincent’s Cathedral in Bedford, Texas. Friends in the area are encouraged to visit. 
Funeral services in Uganda are currently being planned.

Memorial contributions in honor of Sam will be directed to the Sam F. Owori 
Memorial to Polio. This fund has been established to honor his commitment to 
Rotary’s polio eradication efforts. Sam was a member of both the Africa Regional 
PolioPlus Committee and the International PolioPlus Committee. You can make 
online contributions to the fund here.

The 2017-18 nominating committee will select a new president-elect, in addition to 
the president-nominee, during its scheduled meeting in early August.
Thank you all for your continued support during this difficult time.
 
Sincerely,
Ian Riseley
Rotary International President, 2017-18
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MEMBERS ATTENDANCE COMPETITION
Dementia and Healthy Brain Life through THINKO.

The following article highlights the need for a healthy brain which may reduce the 
risks of developing dementia later in life.

Meeting Competition 
With the article in mind, over the next few months, I am introducing a competition 
to be conducted through  the Bulletin for CLUB MEMBERS.

Rules;
1.	 A Competition Puzzle will be published in the Dinner Bulletin circulated to 		
	 members on the 	weekend immediately prior to the scheduled meeting.

2.	 Member MUST PERSONALLY bring  completed entry Form in the 			 
	 competition to the meeting and hand to Dinner Bulletin Editor before 			 
	 the conclusion of the meeting to which the competition relates.

3.	 One winning MEMBER (drawn from the hat if there are two or more correct 	
	 entries) will be determined in week following the meeting ,announced and 		
	 advised before the next schedule meeting and the winning member’s name 	
	 published in the Dinner Bulletin for that 	 next scheduled meeting.

4.	 The winning member MUST PERSONALLY be present at that next 			 
	 scheduled meeting to collect their magnificent RCRC prize at that meeting - 	
	 otherwise that prize is forfeited.

5.	 Judge’s decision (i.e. me) is final - correspondence filed in the WPB.

ENTRY FORM ON “BACK PAGE”.
A copy for use will also be attached to email circulating the Bulletin

Time line example
(i)	  Bulletin for meeting on 25 July 2017, will contain Competition Entry No 1
(ii)	 Dinner 25 July 2017 - completed entries in Competition No 1 must be 			
	 handed to Bulletin Editor at Dinner on 25 July 2017 - entries not handed in 		
	 by close of meeting rejected.
(iii)	 Winner member of Competition No 1 advised by email during week ending 		
	 29 July 2017
(iv)	 Winning MEMBER’S name published in Dinner Bulletin for 8 August 2017.
(v)	 Winning MEMBER must be present at meeting on 8 August 2017 to collect
	   prize othewise prize is forfeted.
(vi)	 Dinner Bulletin for Meeting on 8 August 2017 will contain Competition No 2.
(vii)	 Process as in (ii) above, and onwards, followed for next scheduled meeting.
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Member Attendance Competition.

Its all about exercising the Brain.
Entry Form  are on the Back Page
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Committees 
for 2017-2018

Club Administration 				   Director Greg Muldoon

	 Membership				   Greg Muldoon, Malcolm Pilcher, Diana Wilkinson		
	 Social					    Peter McKeown and 4 partners
	 Programs				    Ian Robertson, Norm Gibson, Stuart Frith, 
	 Public Relations			   TBA

Vocational & Community Service	 Director David Brand

	 Vocational Service	 		  Ian Garrard, Ross Symons, 
	 Community Service		  Peter Lewis, John Hartley, Grant Campbell

International & Youth Service		 Director Ted Anderson

	 International Service		  Umesh Bhargava, Allan Farrar, Bob Warland
	 Youth Service			   Ian Fraser, Robert Brell, Diana Wilkinson
	

Rotary Foundation & Funding	 Director Neil Howie

	 Rotary Foundation 		  Ian Garrard,
	 Funding				    Mike Harrowell, Greg Bell, Sue Ward
	

Sergeant-at-Arms	 	 Ian Garrard.  Corporals Sue Ward,  Allan Farrar

Attendance Officer		  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor			   Ross Symons

Risk Management	 	 Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club Verification Officers		  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson
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Major Supporters of our Club
All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function equipment

Complimentary storage of our grafitti trailer

Complimentary printing
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Back Page
THINKO COMPETITION

Member Competition No 1
Published; Dinner Bulletin Vol 28, No  3  , Meeting Date 25 July 2017

Competition Title; Wheel Words
ENTRY FORM

	 Completed entry to be handed in before end of Meeting on; 25 July 2017.

 
..................................................................................................................................
..................................................................................................................................
..................................................................................................................................
..................................................................................................................................
..................................................................................................................................
..................................................................................................................................
................................................................................................................................

(Clue There are a possible 54 words)

(Please tick (       )      I accept Competition Rules

Members Name; ...........................................................................................

Entry received by Dinner Bulletin Editor ......................................................






